Salford City Council - Record of Decision (CABINET)

I, Councillor Sheehy, Lead Member for Adult Social Services, confirm that, in exercise of the powers conferred on it in accordance with the Scheme of Delegation of the Council, the Cabinet has resolved that the provision of integrated health and social care teams, based on General Practitioner clusters, be approved; and that the need for the Primary Care Trust and the Council to work together on the organisational development, in order to support the new configuration of services, be recognised.
The reasons are that the White Paper entitled, 'Our Care, Our Health, Our Say' identifies the need for better co-ordination of health and social care services within the community to meet better the needs of people with long term conditions. There is a requirement "by 2008 for all PCT's and LA's to have established joint health and social care managed networks and/or teams" that will deliver a single assessment and care plan to meet both health and social care needs.
The first integrated Health and Social care team was piloted in October 2005, linked to the Walkden GP cluster.
The team has produced better outcomes for service users providing simpler access to service, speedier response times, increased efficiencies in the assessment process, better use of resources, improved patient experience, enhanced learning and skills sharing. Patients and their carers are reporting greater satisfaction. The staff and GP's are satisfied that this provides a better service environment.
We now need to extend this service across Salford.

Options considered and rejected. Three options were considered:
1. Do nothing - this would not meet the policy directives set by government
2. Develop eight integrated teams - aligned with GP clusters - the favoured model
3. The creation of virtual teams - this would not provide a single point of access, not reduce duplication, there would be no streamlining of processes and poorer communication.

Assessment of Risk: A risk assessment forms part of the business plan. Risks identified include: -1. Suitable accommodation for co-location, to be sought from existing resources. 2.Conflicting priorities - need to ensure both the council and PCT priorities are met. 3. Appropriate IT and infrastructure 4.Training 5. Development of new pathways 6. Financing of Set up costs.

The source of funding is revenue funding through existing resources. Set-up costs are estimated at £12 -15,000 for each site. These costs would be met jointly from existing resources.

Legal advice obtained: Not at this stage.

Financial advice was obtained Keith Darragh CHSC / Clare Yarwood PCT.

The following documents have been used to assist the decision process: -
Progressing Integrated Care Teams in Salford - Business Case, Salford Primary Care Trust 

Contact Officer: Julia Clark 


Tel No 0161 793 2234

	The appropriate Scrutiny Committee to call-in the decision is the Community, Health and Social Care  Scrutiny Committee.


Signed:  E. Sheehy
Dated:  13th February, 2007

              Lead Member

This decision was published on 13th February, 2007, and will come into force on 21st February, 2007 unless it is called-in in accordance with the Decision Making Process Rules.

